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As we enter the twilight of 2022, we are eager to enter 
a new year of positivity and happiness. We have all been 
looking forward to getting back to a happier time. We are 
looking forward to resuming some long-standing holiday 
traditions, slightly modified to ensure we keep our residents 
and staff safe while continuing to enjoy the warmth of the 
holidays- a chance to spend time with friends and family- a 
time to live life to the fullest. This is a busy time of year for 
us here at Shoreham, but it is also one of the most exciting 
times.

As we all look back over the last three years, while I am 
so glad many of those challenges are behind us, I am in 
awe of what we accomplished as an organization. All of 
the sacrifices you have made will be remembered by those 
residents who were able to continue to live with dignity 
because of your hard work and compassion. I look back on 
the dedication, compassion, and bravery of the Shoreham 
family. You truly are amazing. 

The opportunities in front of the organization to support Nova Scotians are limitless 
because of your hard work and dedication. While we will always face challenges, we have 
shown that we have the courage to face these challenges head-on and be stronger as a 
result.

I hope this holiday season and the year ahead hold great things for you and your family.
This season is a time to spend with the people you love, reflect on the year that has past, 
and look to a shining future. We are committed to making sure everyone in the Shoreham 
community feels the warmth of the season.

I wish all of our residents, staff, donors, and the rest of our community a wonderful holiday 
season and a Happy New Year, from all of us here at Shoreham.

Janet Simm

CEO of Shoreham Village

 

Message from Janet Simm, 
CEO of Shoreham Village
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Hello, my name is Rosemary Boettinger, and I am a Registered 
Nurse working out of Northwood Long-term Care at the Halifax 
Campus. I am originally from Halifax but moved to Ontario many 
years ago to raise my family and obtain my Nursing education 
at Conestoga College and McMaster University. I spent more 
than 10 years working in Hospice, Palliative Care in residential 
hospices throughout Southwestern Ontario. When my children 
were grown, I moved back home to my beloved ocean and 
started at Northwood 3+ years ago where my duties include on-
unit nursing, and participating in on-going research.

I have been asked to start a Palliative Care program here at 
Shoreham. I am working closely with Nursing Services Manager 
Danyka Devost and other key staff members to create a 
comprehensive and inclusive program for our staff, residents, their family members, and friends. I 
am so excited to be here, meeting and working with so many new faces, and look forward to getting 
to know you and working together to create something special here at Shoreham. If you have any 
questions regarding Palliative Care, please reach out at rosemary.boettinger@nwood.ns.ca and I 
would be happy to answer them. 
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WELCOME TO ROSEMARY boettinger

HOW TO PREVENT RESPIRATORY INFECTIONS
The Province of Nova Scotia has seen an increase in respiratory infections this past month, in all 
age groups. The best way to prevent the spread or respiratory infections is to do hand washing, 
this will protect our vulnerable population, as well as yourself. We continue to follow all provincial 
guidelines for COVID-19, Influenza and other respiratory virus outbreaks to ensure the health and 
safety of our residents. If you feel unwell or have any symptoms, do not visit Shoreham.

How Germs Spread 
Washing hands can keep you healthy and prevent the spread of respiratory and diarrheal infections. 
Germs can spread from person to person or from surfaces to people when you:

•Touch your eyes, nose, and mouth with unwashed hands
•Prepare or eat food and drinks with unwashed hands
•Touch surfaces or objects that have germs on them
•Blow your nose, cough, or sneeze into hands and then touch other people’s hands or
  common objects.

To prevent the spread of germs during COVID-19 Pandemic and
Influenza season. You should also wash your hands with soap and water.

•Before touching your eyes, nose, mouth
•After touching your mask
•After leaving a public place
•After touching objects or surfaces that maybe frequently touched by
 other people
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NO LIVE POINSETTIAS

HOLIDAY CELEBRATIONS

This popular Christmas plant is pretty to look 
at but it’s also poisonous. We ask that our 
residents and family members please refrain 
from bringing live poinsettia’s into Shoreham 
Village. They are not terribly harmful to 
humans but they can still cause rashes on the 
skin and stomach issues if ingested. Artificial 
plants are just as nice to look at and don’t 
come with any potential risks.

Traditionally, this is the time of year we 
would be preparing to welcome families and 
friends to share a meal with their loved ones 
on Christmas Day. This Christmas, Shoreham 
is, once again, asking families NOT to attend 
dinner during Christmas, as we need to be 
safe and maintain a reasonable number of 
visitors in the building. If you plan on taking 
your loved one out for Christmas, please 
inform the RN what day and time you would 
like to do so by December 19th, 2022. We can 
then provide medications and assistance for 
the outing as appropriate. Fortunately, we are 
able to provide an enjoyable Christmas dining 
experience for residents in our main dining 
area. The OT Room will be available to book 
for a small private family/friend gathering. 
Please contact Niki at 902-275-5631. Ext 8235 
or email n.rodenhizer@shorehamvillage.com.

We are looking forward to doing all we can 
this holiday season to make Christmas dinner 
memorable for our residents and keep the 
holiday spirit alive.

CHRISTMAS MEALS

We have a December calendar full of events 
created for all residents to enjoy. Residents will 
be able to share in Christmas music, Christmas 
crafting, and more!

What are the holidays without a little egg 
nog, apple cider and treats? Santa and Mrs. 
Claus will even make a special appearance the 
morning of Christmas Eve.
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COMMUNITY DONATIONS
Shoreham is graciously accepting donations 
from the community to help bring holiday 
cheer to the residents at Shoreham. If you are 
interested in helping to provide a memorable 
Christmas to our residents let us know!

UNNECESSARY ITEMS
Let’s start the New Year with a fresh, clean 
look and a Marie Kondo take on decluttering. 
We ask that you please take a moment to go 
through your loved ones belongings and ask 
“Does this spark Joy,” if it doesn’t please take 
home anything they are no longer using. This 
will help us keep the rooms clean and free of 
clutter.

WELCOME TO TAYLOR JOHNSTON

In November 2022 Shoreham welcomed their new Occupational Therapist, Taylor Johnston. 
Taylor completed her Bachelor of Science in Kinesiology at Acadia University before going on 
to achieve her Master of Science in Occupational Therapy at Dalhousie University. Taylor has 
always known she wanted a career in healthcare where she could make a difference in an 
individual’s quality of life. As an Occupational Therapist, Taylor has experience working with 
varying population and service settings, where she has gained essential skills and knowledge for 
her new role in LTC.

Taylor is looking forward to her career at Shoreham and working with all the staff, residents, 
families and the community. She is especially excited to get to know all of the residents and help 
enhance their to day-to-day lives at Shoreham!
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Friendly Reminder

The holiday season is here, and we are beginning to gather with our loved ones to celebrate.
While visiting here in the home, we would like to provide a gentle reminder of some remaining 
visitation guidelines.

Please wear your mask when entering the building. Please wash your hands and change your 
mask with the ones provided. Also, please sign in at the desk and screen in at our kiosk. If you 
are not feeling well or are experiencing any cold or flu-like symptoms, we ask that you do not 
visit. There are viruses swirling about in the community, and with that, we want to ensure we do 
our best to keep residents, staff, volunteers and visitors as safe as possible.

Groups are welcome to visit with residents, however, groups of three or more people are 
required to pre-book to ensure a large space for visiting safely. We offer the OT room and family 
room for larger visits.

Please feel free to call Niki at 902-275-5631 ext. 8235 or email at n.rodenhizer@shorehamvillage.
com for more information.

We appreciate all of your kindness and support as we celebrate the holidays together.

Happy
Holidays
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